
Dear Neighbors
This newsletter is provided to keep you informed of what’s happening and what to expect in the near 
future regarding construction of the Dartmouth Center for Engineering and Computer Science building 
and other projects at the campus west end. The project team is making rapid progress and is on 
schedule.

If you have additional questions, please contact us. We appreciate hearing from you.

Road Changes

Summer work will focus on road and related 
infrastructure updates with close collaboration 
between the College and the town of Hanover.

West Wheelock Street will be widened and 
signalization installed to improve safety and provide 
access to the new parking garage. 
• Mid-June to mid-July: W. Wheelock Street will

be partially closed from 7 p.m. to 6 a.m. to
enable installation of sewer/utility pipes under
the street.

• Signalization will be installed as indicated on
this map. The signals will not take effect until
late August 2019

Old Tuck Drive will be closed to pedestrians, 
bicycles, and vehicles from June 17–July 1.
• Project work will finish the drainage swale and

include landscaping, restoration of slopes,
installation of permanent lighting, and final
paving and lane striping.

Thayer Drive will be finished by September 1. 
• This road will run from W. Wheelock Street to

the new parking garage, turn left behind the
residence halls to Channing Cox parking lot, and
loop back between the MacLean Engineering
Sciences Center and the new Center for
Engineering and Computer Science.

• Landscaping on the east and west sides of
Thayer Drive will be completed this fall.

In-town Road Work will be conducted by the town 
from July 1-12. Milling and paving will occur on North 
Main St., Wentworth, College, and Park Streets.

The Center for Engineering and Computer 
Science
The garage excavation is complete, and concrete 
work for the garage and foundation will occur June 
– November. Noise from concrete trucks should be
muted as they’ll be working at the bottom of the
hole.

A tower crane will be brought in during the last two 
weeks of June and remain until next spring when the 
building’s steel structure is in place.

Timing of Irving Institute Construction
The Arthur L. Irving Institute for Energy & Society will 
be built at the end of Tuck Mall, directly facing Baker 
Library. Construction for this and the Engineering/
CS building will occur simultaneously from January 
2020 – summer 2021. Pre-construction activity starts 
this fall.

Stay Informed
See the project website and view the time-lapse 
video that takes photos of the construction site 
every 10 minutes: dartmouth.edu/~opdc.

Weekly Project Updates are posted for active 
construction work at dartmouth.edu/~opdc.

Email pdc@dartmouth.edu if you are interested in 
receiving a quarterly email newsletter

Questions: Email your thoughts or 
concerns to pdc@dartmouth.edu.

Completing the Rowing Training Facility
This new facility, which adjoins the Friends of 
Dartmouth Rowing Boathouse, will be complete in 
August.
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Rendering of the improved W. Wheelock Street intersection

This May 29 photo from the time-lapse camera shows 
the foundation put in place to support the tower crane.


